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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 
E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 

 

   
   

               NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

  Newsletter    

We are the Nord-Bridge Seniors Golf crew! We had a blast this summer playing every 

Tuesday and Thursday morning at Evergreen Golf! We finished up our golfing with a fun 

wind up on Thursday, September 7th with 25 players attending and various prizes  

donated by local companies! We can’t wait until next summer and hope you can join us! 

October 2023 
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Happy October and hello Fall.                        
 
We just returned from our Alaskan cruise on 
the Crown Princess. What a wonderful experi-
ence. It’s so good to get away for a while so 
you can recharge and be ready for the fall 
events. The list of activities is endless on a 
ship so there is always something to do for 
all 3000 passengers. The best thing for us 
was the food service and very interesting 
excursions. One of the best exhibits was the 
Totem Heritage Center in Ketchikan. The 
inhabitants of villages on Tongass Island and 
Village Island moved to Ketchikan in the 
1970s in order to be near schools and 
churches, as well as the canneries, mines 
and sawmill that offered employment. With 
the guidance of native elders, their totem 
poles were retrieved and moved to this mu-
seum. If you have been on an Alaskan cruise, 
I hope you enjoyed it and if you haven’t, go 
soon - the glaciers are receding at an alarming rate. In 10 years, 
many of them will  disappear.  
 
The list of activities at Nord-Bridge is just like on the ship. Our 
Ashley is our cruise director, Bety and Tash our chefs, David our 
Captain, Melanie our fitness and wellness director and all our staff 
are always there to help us out. So, if you can’t go on a cruise stay 
with us here at Nord-Bridge and enjoy your life. This way you can 
sleep in your own bed, the meals are nutritious, and you don’t 
have to worry about flights, taxis, uber, and bears in the woods or 
losing your luggage. 
 
October is looking like a good month to get fit. The activities at 
the YMCA are going to be fun - please check the newsletter for 
more information. Since I have been away for three weeks, I have 
not had time to check on all the news in Lethbridge and at Nord-
Bridge so stay tuned for next month’s newsletter for more infor-
mation. 
 
Our sold-out Thanksgiving Luncheon is on Oct 6, I hope you have 
your tickets. Please remember the seats are assigned, so arrive no 
earlier than 11:00am to give the staff time to clean up after break-
fast and set the tables. 
 
“I’m so glad I live in a world 
where there are Octobers.” 
~Lucy Maud Montgomery, 
Ann of Green Gables                                      
 

George Berg,                                                                                              
Board President  

Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $50 

Rates for New Memberships: $53.00 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 
Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the Alberta  

Association of Seniors Centres. 

Jodi Cassell Pat Hrynczuk 

Bonnie Boychuk Gail Sarka 

Frances Fairbrother Helen Poulton 

Esther Kesler Beverly Squarek 

Barry Pocock Bryanne Taylor 

Kathryn Loree Larry Skidmore 

Robert Krakowski Lana Krakowski 

Gerry Dunne Lorraine Lee 

Gordon Pollock Adele Barrington 

Scott Smith Robert Josephison 

Karen Watson James Moore 

Donald Stalker Jennie Stalker 

Sherrie Soucy Wendy Carpenter 

Sandy Beekman Gayle Pilling 

Wesley Barnaby Denise Barnaby 

Diane Lavalee Jenna Foster 

James Meier 9 Anonymous 

Welcome to 42 New Members!  
We are happy to have you here! 
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Executive Director’s  
Report 
 

Hello everyone, 
 
Thanksgiving in Canada traditionally falls 
on the second Monday in October. This 
year that day will be October the 9th and 
Nord-Bridge will be closed for the day. I 
hope everyone will be able to spend time with family and 
friends and reflect on all the things you’re thankful for. I am 
thankful for family time; whether it’s running my kids to and 
from a hockey rink or just hanging out, I cherish time with my 
family.  
 
Nord-Bridge is thankful for many things. One of the many is 
our fantastic and supportive membership. We wouldn’t be 
where we are without you. Nord-Bridge is also very thankful 
for the tremendous support from the community. Most    
recently, at our Under Northern Lights Gala we hosted 234 
guests to an evening of live entertainment, a catered three 
course dinner, live auction and fellowship. The annual gala’s 
success is largely due to the generous support from our com-
munity business sponsors! A list of all sponsors is detailed on 
page 11 of this Newsletter.   
 
We are so  very thankful for the support we get from our 
community leaders; Mayor of Lethbridge, Blaine Hyggen, and 
the Chief of Police, Shahin Mehdizadeh. Mayor Hyggen was 
kind enough to donate his time to our gala’s live auction 
where the winning bidder would have the opportunity to 
spend a day with the Mayor. Unfortunately, Mayor Hyggen 
was not able to attend the gala due to illness, so the Chief 
stepped in at the last minute to offer his time. There was a 
bidding war between several gala attendees to spend the day 
with the Police Chief! In the end, Chief Mehdizadeh gener-
ously offered an additional day with the Chief to be auc-
tioned and the winning bid was matched by another bidder. 
Thank you to Chief Mehdizadeh and Mayor Hyggen for their 
leadership in our community and support of Nord-Bridge.  
 
I’d like to share a reminder that the Nord-Bridge General 
Membership Meeting will be on Wednesday, November 1st 
at 9:30am in the Multi-Purpose Hall.  
 
Please remember to renew your 2024 Nord-Bridge member-
ship before the December 29th deadline. After December 
29th, the membership price increases to $60. 

                                                                                                                                   

 

Executive Director 

Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for 
program information, photos, 
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/
nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

FROM THE FRONT COVER:  

We have started highlighting 

various recreation programs  

throughout our building on the 

front page of our newsletters. 

We hope to provide more  

awareness of what programs 

Nord-Bridge has to offer and 

what awesome things each  

program contributes to  

Nord-Bridge! 

David Ng, 
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Executive Committee 
President:           George Berg 
Vice- President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:     Harry Fischer 
Secretary:     Anne Pauls 
Past President:    Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 
 
Second Year 
Randy Butterwick 
Judy Cartwright 
Anita Hamilton 
 
Third Year 
Doreen Smid 
Lorrie  Vos 
Dianne Smith 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director     David Ng 
Financial Administrator   Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator    Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator   Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator    Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/Outreach  Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant  Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member    Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member                     Heather Boychuk 
Kitchen Team Member   Tashena Hart 
Building Maintenance/Custodian  Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor    Cindy Dykstra 
Fundraising Coordinator  Megan Gray  

Nord-Bridge meetings  
reminder 
Monthly 
Outreach Committee : First  
Monday (Sept –May) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings: Second 
Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wednesday of Month (Feb, 
May, Sept, Nov) 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First 
Wed of March 9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First 
Wed of November 9:30am 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi.  To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions?  Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise much 
needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the Centre.  
Members may enter for other members and you do not 
need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
          in for the next day’s draw.         

RECENT WINNER 
 

Sept. 15 - Ruth Bates $673.25 
Sept. 27 - Grace Ell $64.75 

 
MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on the 
third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do not 
have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share of  
proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning!  
                RECENT WINNER  

 
Sept. 22 - Brenda Fraser $378 

 
MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.       

 
RECENT WINNERS 

 
Sept. 11- Garland, who gifted to  

Doug Youngren $73 & Dave Rowan $73 
Sept. 18 - Shirley Hall $65 & Tom Inglehart $65 

Sept. 25 - Ruby Mills $63 & Peggy Grant $63 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 
  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  

selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND  
RECENT DONORS 

Harry & Sandy Fischer $100; Helen Ruston $100; 
Stephen Prokop $500; Alice Mehlhaff $35;  

Anonymous $80 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2023 
through Dec 31, 2023:  $11,616.25 
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:  
Total Fund-Raising Goal   $7,170,915  
 
 
Total Contributions to our 
Building Fund 1998 through 2023     $2,220,854 
Still needed by N-B Fundraising            $4,950,061 

Over 29 Years Experience 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 
WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
 
 

PHONE: 403-327-4145    
FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

 

Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 
Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 

   
 
 

 
Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  

*Now on the 2nd Monday of each month 
 Oct. 16, Nov. 20, Dec. 11 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  

an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 

Next dates at Nord-Bridge for  
Free Hearing Tests (Members Only): 

Oct .19, Nov. 16, Dec. 21 
Call 403-329-3222 to book! 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 
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Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network:       
                                                                      
While we still have nice weather, I want to encour-
age you all to continue to get out, build connections 
and foster relationships with those around you!   
Isolation is one of the leading risk factors for elder 
abuse, but surrounding yourself with positivity,  
connection and support is one of the best things 
you can do to both protect your physical self, and 
your mental health! Should you be experiencing   
difficult dynamics or strained relationships in your 
personal life, you are not alone, and you don’t need 
to feel isolated in that experience. Both LSCO and 
Nord-Bridge have so many options to ensure you 
are able to connect with others with similar inter-
ests, goals and lived experiences.  
 
Whether you are a member at one of the senior 
centres or not, I challenge you to make it a point 
this October to make a new friend, or simply just 
speak to someone you have not yet had the oppor-
tunity to interact with. 
 
As always, if you are experiencing abuse, or have 
any questions regarding mistreatment, family  
dynamics or strained relationships, please don’t 
hesitate to reach out to me! I will be available at 
Nord-Bridge for LEARN Drop-In on the last Tuesday 
of each month at 9am in the board room. 

                                                                                                    

Amy Cook 
 
LEARN  
Case Manager  
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Programmer’s Report  
Last month was busy to say the least! We started off with in-person and online registration for all fall programs. For the 
most part we had no technical issues with the registration process other than the start time. Starting in January, we 
will have both online and in-person registration open at the same time - 8:30 am. Due to feedback and lack of space in 
some of our programs, we feel this will make it a little easier and fair for our members rather than online opening  
earlier than in-person.  
 
We are looking for more people in some programs, including Evening Paint and Sip Night with Smudge Art Studio for 
$50.00 per person on Thursday, November 16th at 6pm-8pm in the West Community Room. Come and enjoy painting, 
sip some wine among friends, and maybe even create your own masterpiece, through step-by-step instructions from 
Smudge Art Studio! We are also looking for more participants in Evening Barre with Sheila Mulgrew starting at 5pm on 
Tuesday, October 3rd for $45.00 for members and $65.00 for non-members. This is a fun, low impact fitness class 
focusing on muscle endurance using elements of ballet, Pilates, and yoga movements. Please register for any of these 

programs online at www.nordbridgeseniors.com or stop by 1904 13 Ave. N. 
 
Last month, the U of L Nursing students started their community health practicum at Nord-Bridge. Please see page 15 of this newsletter for 
an introduction and watch for their posters in the coming months! I am already very impressed with the group engaging with various partici-
pants in exercises, art, and card programs. We are very fortunate to have this partnership at Nord-Bridge two days a week! 
 
As I write this, our Thanksgiving Luncheon on October 6th is sold out. If you have not already heard, we are closing the dining room by 10am 
on this day to prepare for the set up of the luncheon. The diner will reopen to ticket holders at 11:00 am at the entrance of the Dunford  
Diner and from there, guests will be shown to their table. This year the tables are all numbered so please respect where you have been 
placed as we have tried our best to accommodate as many people as possible. Anyone who did not receive a ticket for the sit-down lunch-
eon, is welcome to have a mini lunch version for $10.00 in the back servery located in the Multi-Purpose hall from 11:00am-1:00pm while 
quantities last. 
 
On Saturday, October 21st, we will be hosting our annual Craft & Bake Sale in the Muti-Purpose Hall of Nord-Bridge. We are incorporating a 
bake sale component this year and we are looking for any local businesses or Nord-Bridge members that would like to donate baked goods 
as part of this fundraiser. If you would like to donate baking or be a vendor, or if you have any questions, please contact either myself or  
Charlene at 403-329-3222.                                                                                                                                                                                                   
                                                                                                    
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 

http://www.nordbridgeseniors.com


Page   

 



Page 19 

 

Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
We started September busier than ever! It is so wonderful to see everyone back after the summer.  
Programs filled up fast so please make sure if you missed getting in, request to have your name on the 
programs waiting list. We will get a hold of you as soon as a spot opens. 
 
On September long, I headed up to Kananaskis country again and hiked up to a small, quaint hot spring 
on Mist Mountain. It was no bigger than a hot tub but it was a good climb. I followed that up by meeting 
up with some family in Windermere where we hiked to the top of Sarsea Mountain to find parasailers 
jumping and gliders coasting over our heads (an adventure for next year!). We then went on a hike to 

Jumbo Mountain in the Panorama area. Keeping our eyes out for grizzly bears, we safely climbed to the little cabin at the 
top and got back before the rain came.                                                                                                                               

One of the most beautiful views was found on Silver Ridge, B.C. This was a good climb up to huge 
cliffs that overlooked three lakes where the locals cliff jump - a spectacular place with brilliant blue 
and green waters with rock bluffs exploding up around them. It was so beautiful from above that 
we hiked out and hiked back into the lakes. This is a gem in the mountains with the most amazing 
feeling as we sat on the cliffs around the lakes. A bike ride into Montana up to the Road to the Sun 
completed that weekend. As summer is winding down and getting a little cooler, a group of us 
layered up and got up to the summit of Rowe in Waterton to overlook Cameron, Wall, and 

Forum lakes on one side with Upper and Lower Rowe Lakes on the other. 

Upcoming Monthly Workshops: Knee/ Hip Strength and Stability  
        Oct. 20 at 1:15pm in the 55+ Gym ($5.00) 
        Healthy Eating Tips and Options 
        Nov. 24 at 1:15pm in the Boardroom (free) 
        Core Strength, Stability and Balance 
        Dec. 15 at 1:15pm in the 55+ Gym ($5.00) 

Outreach - every 3rd Monday of the month. Everyone is welcome to attend the entertainment. There are door prizes and a snack provided. 
We take registration ahead of time no later than the Thursday prior at 12:00pm, at the front desk ($3.00 cover charge) 

55+ gym - Please book orientations or refreshers with me or call if you have any questions.  

Minds in Motion Alzheimer’s Program – An online program begins November 1. See page 18 of this newsletter for registration info! 

Melanie Hillaby - Wellness Coordinator / Outreach  (Mind—Body - Spirit) 
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Roaming Retirees 
Welcome to our travel journey, where we will take you on adventures throughout the captivating landscapes and charming towns of South-
ern Alberta. From picturesque ranches to stunning national parks, this region is a hidden gem that offers a unique blend of natural beauty, 
rich history, and warm southern hospitality. So grab your friends and join us as we explore the wonders of Southern Alberta! 
 

Oh, the Places You’ll Go! 
Our first stop was the Bobby Burns Fishing Derby. No fish were harmed on this day, but we did enjoy a wonderful 
BBQ put on by the Pincher Creek Legion. For dessert, the Nord-Bridge group stopped at the Igloo in Fort Macleod 
for some ice cream, after we took a detour to Orton, which has a population of 180 people. 

                                                                                                         
On July 7, we loaded a charter bus with the Nord-Bridge Seniors and 
went to see The Sound of Music at the Rosebud Theatre. We had a deli-
cious lunch buffet and spent our pennies in the gift shop. If you haven’t 
had a chance to check out one of these fantastic shows, you will have 
the opportunity to do so on November 30th, when Rosebud presents All 
is Calm. See the poster below for more information! 
 
Have you ever been to the Musical Ride at the Fort? If not, you should go! The Nord-Bridge Seniors 
climbed aboard the Go Friendly Express and headed to the big town of Fort Macleod for a morning 
of discovery of the Fort, and watching horses perform to 

music. We then hopped over the highway for lunch at the historic A&W restaurant. 
 
On September 14, Charlene and the Nord-Bridge crew headed to the beautiful town of Waterton 
before it closed for the season. While visiting, they were able to take in the scenery of Waterton 
Lake, shop at the local gift shops, and enjoy high tea at the Prince of Wales Hotel. Pinkies up! 
 
Nord-Bridge would like to give a huge thank you to both Lucy Graham and George Berg for always 
driving our members on these adventures. We would not be able to do this without our volun-
teers. Please keep a look out for upcoming travel events in our monthly newsletters! 
 

Erin Bates - Skipper 
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


